New Impetus to Cancer Treatment and Research

Mrs. Lavender Patten (left 3, front row) officia

The Hong Kong Cancer Institute of
The Chinese University of Hong Kong
held an inauguration ceremony for its two
new centres, the Sir Yue-kong Pao Centre
for Cancer and the Lady Pao Children’s
Cancer Centre, at the Prince of Wales
Hospital on 16th February.

Established with a HK$120 million
donation from Dr. and Mrs. Peter Woo,
the two centres house the world’s most
advanced magnetic resonance imaging
machine which enables accurate localiza-
tion of tumours, a confocal laser scanning
microscope which can reveal the internal
workings of living cells, a karyotyping
machine which can detect damaged

31 Receive Long
Service Awards

The 1994-95 Long Service Award
presentation ceremony took place on 18th
February at the University Guest House.
Vice-Chancellor Charles Kao officiated at
the ceremony held in honour of 31 award
recipients (see list on the right), each of
whom had served the University for at
least 25 years.

Awardees on terms of service (A)
were introduced to attending guests by Mr.
Yeung Chung-kee, chairman of the
Teachers” Association; those on terms of
service (B) and (C) were introduced by
Mr. Winston Y. S. Kan, chairman of the
Staff Association. The vice-chancellor
thanked the honorees for their dedication
to the University and presented to them
certificates acknowledging their loyal
service. Those on terms of service (A) also
received an 18-carat gold pin with the
CUHK logo; honorees on terms of service
(B) and (C) could choose either a
HK$4,000-cash prize or a gold pin and
HK$2,100.

ted at the inauguration ceremony of the cancer
centres, with Dr. and Mrs. Peter Woo on her left and right.

Lady Pao Children's |

chromosomes responsible for the de-
velopment of some cancers, a special
dispensary for cancer drug preparation,
a paediatric cancer centre for young
patients, and a day chemotherapy clinic.
Itis also hoped that the centres will serve
as a base for public education and multi-
disciplinary research.

On the same day, following the
inauguration of the new cancer centres,
cancer specialists from the United States,
the UK, the Netherlands, Australia, China,
and Malaysia met their local counterparts
in a symposium entitled ‘Cancer into the
21st Century’, organized by the Hong
Kong Cancer Institute.
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Over 15 papers were delivered at the
symposium among which 10 were by
overseas speakers who shared their latest
research findings and experience in cancer
treatment with local specialists and dis-
cussed the future directions in cancer
research. Two of the speakers, Drs.
Richard A. Rifkind and Frederick Becker,
had served as advisers to the US president
on medical research related to cancer.

In his opening speech, Prof. Philip
Johnson, director of the Hong Kong
Cancer Institute, underscored the
University’s commitment to battle Hong
Kong’s number one killer disease, and
outlined the resources available at the new
cancer centres.

On the morning of 17th February, local
cancer specialists and scientific advisers to
the Hong Kong Cancer Institute attended
a series of workshops on topics ranging
from breast cancer, nasopharyngeal
carcinoma, soft tissue and bone sarcoma
to liver cancer. Consensus reports were then
presented in the second-floor lecture theatre
of the Prince of Wales Hospital.

With state-of-the-art facilities and
through continuous exchange of expertise
with world-class medical personnel, the
Hong Kong Cancer Institute aspires to
become the territory's centre of excellence
in cancer treatment and research.

Post and Department/Unit

Senior Lecturer, Department of Chemistry

Deputy Librarian, University Library System

Director, Buildings Office

Senior Instructor, Chinese Language Centre

Senior Lecturer, Department of Physics

Reader, Department of Biology

Sub-librarian, New Asia College Branch Library

Assistant Director, Chinese Language Centre

Lecturer, , Department of Physics

Professor, Department of Marketing

Senior Lecturer, Department of Philosophy

Reader, Department of Chemistry

Professor, Department of Chemistry

Senior Instructor, Chinese Language Centre

Professor, Department of International Business

Reader, Department of Mathematics
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Introoucing
Graouate
Programmes in
Engineering

The University’s Faculty of Engineering
held an open day last month to promote
its graduate programmes.

On the morning of 11th February, over
100 people visited the newly built Ho Sin-
Hang Engineering Building, which houses
some of Southeast Asia’s most advanced
laboratories in telecommunications,
electronics, and computer science. During
an academic briefing held in the fifth-floor
auditorium, representatives of various
departments in the faculty answered
questions ranging from application
procedures to research expertise. Visitors
were also able to talk to teachers and
graduate students, and watch demon-
strations of major research facilities.

The Faculty of Engineering currently
offers M.Sc., M.Phil. and Ph.D. pro-
grammes in computer science, electronic
engineering, information engineering,
mechanical and automation engineering,
and systems engineering and engineering
management. Its areas of research include
artificial intelligence, parallel and
distributed systems, electronic devices
and materials, image and signal
processing, robotics, engineering
management, and information systems.
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Mr. Mark Sheldon

in some years, almost a third of the total
non-local student population are graduate
students.

Staff Exchange

The OAL administers a number of
staff-level bilateral exchange pro-
grammes through the British Council, in
addition to ad hoc arrangements for
conferences or short-term research visits
and modest exchanges with Japanese
universities. Mr. Sheldon said the
tripartite arrangements initiated by the
British Council bring together CUHK
staff and their counterparts in Britain and
China on specific projects. The most
active of those at present are in the
Faculty of Medicine where staff from all
three places conjoin over the use of a
piece of equipment or a kind of surgery.

Besides, the University has had
several Fulbright placements over the
years. Arranged through the United
States Information Service, these
placements enable American academics
to teach in tertiary institutions in Hong
Kong. A current Fulbright scholar at the
University is Prof. Clyde Haulman,
honorary lecturer in the Department of
Economics and associate director of the
Hong Kong-America Center.

On the Asian front, the OAL runs a
programme through the Association of
South East Asian Institutions of Higher
Learning (ASAHIL). Funded by various
foundations and airline companies,
ASAHIL subsidizes academic staff
exchanges among its members —
Thailand, Indonesia, Brunei, Singapore,
Malaysia, the Philippines, and Hong
Kong. Mr. Sheldon said that the
University’s participation in this is,
however, infrequent.

Future Plans
The OAL is hoping to expand the
present volume of exchange by four or
five new agreements a year. Although his
office receives far more requests for
exchanges from abroad than they can
accommodate, Mr. Sheldon said the
fulfillment of their goal still depends
largely on whether they can find ideal
partners among the candidates for
proposal to the departments or colleges,
and then whether these departments or
colleges find their proposals worth
adopting. Not unlike a matchmaker, Mr.
Sheldon’s job concerns the first and
foremost in every relationship — intro-
duction. ‘Often once I do that, I step out
of the way. I could not do all these things
with the small office we have,’ he says
modestly.
— Piera Chen
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Hong Kong Institure of Asia-Pacific Studies
New Research Monograph

Edited by Lau Siu-kai, Wan Po-san,
Lee Ming-kwan and Wong Siu-lun,
Inequalities and Development:
Social Stratification in Chinese
Societies contains eleven papers
presented in English at a conference
on ‘Social Stratification in Chinese
Communities’, held on 10th and 11th
December 1993 at The Chinese

University of Hong Kong. The papers
examine social development and
stratification in different regions,
including Hong Kong, Taiwan,
mainland China, and Singapore, with
several theoretical enquiries.
372+xi pages, paperback, HK$90.
Please call 2609 8770 if you wish to
place an order.

Inequales and Dgvelopmen

Soacul Sientitication in Ghinese Sociclion

Eaked by
v Sledal  Lee Ming-dowan
Wen Po-san  Weng Siu-lon

Heng Kong lnstitule of Asle-Paclflc Siudies
Tha Chinesa Uiniversity of Hong Kong

Traffic Enforcement on Campus

From the Security Unit:
Under the Road Traffic (Parking on
Private Roads) Regulations, Cap.374,
which took effect on 1st July 1989, the
University is empowered as a private
road owner to restrict access and
parking, and to impound, remove or
dispose of offending vehicles in
accordance with conditions stipulated
by legislation.

A ‘private road’ is different from
a ‘road within private property’: the
latter is not a ‘road’ within the Road
Traffic Ordinance but the former is; the
latter does not come under the
jurisdiction or power of control of the
police but the former does, although
the control of access and parking is
vested with its owner. In the University,
the officers of the Security Unit are
authorized by the Administrative
Affairs Committee to control and
impound vehicles in accordance with
administrative procedures endorsed by

the Committee on Security.

A copy of the University’s traffic
regulations and a list of the general
conditions for staff vehicle registration
are issued to all University road users
and parking label holders. A notice
containing campus and traffic
regulations is posted at both entrances
to the University. A warning against
possible impounding and removal is
also included in the declaration forms
issued to visitors prior to entering the
campus.

The current priorities for traffic
control and parking enforcement on
campus are:

(a) To tackle serious obstruction

Any obstruction of thoroughfares,
junctions, bus-stops, carpark and
building entrances, fire-escape
routes, utility stations, LP gas and
dangerous goods stores, etc. will
result in immediate impounding
without warning.

(b) To clear ‘No Parking’ zones
Parking in zones with yellow lines
designating no stopping, no waiting
or no parking will also result in
impounding. Normally drivers can
find carparks or areas where
parking will be tolerated near such
‘No Parking’ zones.

(¢) To punish inappropriate parking in
‘designated’ places
Cars parked in places designated for
other vehicles may also be im-
pounded, but normally this is done
upon receiving complaints from
authorized users.

(d) To warn offenders
Violators of traffic regulations are
normally warned before actions are
taken; the law also prohibits
discriminatory treatment against
outsiders.

The Security Unit wishes to appeal
to all road users on the campus to
observe University traffic regulations.

B R e e e e e S T R ) e L e T s e B e e S i D I e L s e S


http://www.iso.cuhk.edu.hk/restricted/publication/newsletter/redirect.aspx?issueno=065&mode=pdf
http://www.iso.cuhk.edu.hk/restricted/publication/newsletter/redirect.aspx?issueno=065&mode=pdf















